
Lend Me a Pup 
In Loving Memory of Apollos “POLO” Rice (2001‐2015) 

A true blessing and sign of God’s love 
 

I will lend to you for awhile 
a puppy, God said, 

For you to love him while he lives 
and to mourn for him when he is gone. 
Maybe for twelve or fourteen years, 

or maybe for two or three 
But will you, Ɵll I call him back 

take care of him for me?  
 

He'll bring his charms to gladden you 
and (should his stay be brief) 

you'll always have his memories 
as solace for your grief. 

I cannot promise that he will stay, 
since all from earth return, 

But there are lessons taught below 
I want this pup to learn.  

 

I've looked the whole world over 
in search of teachers true 

And from the folk that crowd life's land 
I have chosen you. 

Now will you give him all your love 
Nor think the labour vain 

Nor hate me when I come to take my pup back again.  
 

I fancied that I heard them say 
"Dear Lord Thy Will Be Done," 

For all the joys this pup will bring,  
the risk of grief you'll run. 

Will you shelter him with tenderness 
Will you love him while you may 

And for the happiness you'll know forever grateful stay.  
 

But should I call him back 
much sooner than you've planned 

Please brave the biƩer grief that comes 
and try to understand. 

If, by your love, you've managed 
my wishes to achieve, 

In memory of him that you've loved, 
cherish every moment with your faithful bundle, 

and know he loved you too.  
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Planning Council 

 
Facts and Figures 

 
Attendance June 2015*   Attendance June 2014 

Weekly Average: 151   Weekly Average: 140 
Difference:  +11 (+8%) 
 

Offerings June 2015    Offerings June 2014 

Total: $13,901.00   Total: $18,833.15 
Difference - $4932.15 
Weekly Average: $3475.25  Weekly Average: $3766.63 
Weekly Difference: -291.38 (-7%) 

*June 2015 had four Sundays.  June 2014 had five. 

PLANNING  
COUNCIL 

Next Meeting 
September 8th, 2015  

@ 6:45 PM  

2014-2016 BOARD MEMBERS AND OFFICERS 
    Jimm Morris  - President         Lynn Foust - Vice President 

Susan Zimmerman - Secretary           Beverly Frantz - Treasurer 

Congregational Life 

Lynn Foust - Director 
Liz Nelson 

Melody Rader 
Elaine Margo 
Deborah Horn 

Bonnie Richardson 
Jim Heller 

 
Hospitality 

Deb Foust-Director 
Cindy Jerles 
Bobbie Cox 
Sarah Wolfe 
JoAnn Bower 

Property 

Vacant- Director 
Howard Stein 

Ed Harper 
John Stahl 

Richard Elliott 
Jeff Hootman 
Betsy Morris 

 Stewardship Development 

Tom Margo - Director 
Nathan Vaughan 

Ron Stahl 
Jill Hootman 

Linda Osentoski 

Christian Faith and Life 
Marcie Castricone - Director 

Linda McFadden 
Debbie Flood 
Karen Slovak 

Faith Bambeck 
Ashley Eick 
Kim Gray 

(Rhonda Fisher, Coordinator YFM)  

 

Outreach 

Charles Castricone– Director 
Dorothy Morrison 

John Wolfe 
Scott Ebert  

David Elliott 
Holly Vesco 

 

THE MESSENGER 

Senior Pastor:  Rev. Donald L. Rice Jr.  
Coordinator of Youth & Family Ministries:  Rhonda Fisher 
Organist:  Joseph W. Palmer 
Interim Assistant Organist:  Beverly Frantz 
Director of Music/Gallery Choir:  Roberta Myers 
Secretary:  Lisa Morris 
Treasurer:  Beverly Frantz 
Custodian:  Glenn Mitchell 
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Since You Asked… 
 

Pastor, I was surprised to learn that Herodias (aka Salome) was just a little girl when she danced for 
King Herod.  How did you discover this? 
 
I was surprised to learn this too!  Like most of us, I had bought into the Hollywood depiction of a sultry, 
sexy dancer who danced the Dance of the Seven Veils and charmed Herod and his guests with her feminine 
wiles.  (If you want a superb and tantalizing depiction of this legend, check out Richard Strauss’ opera  
Salome.  It’s rather sordid, but great entertainment.) 
 
It turns out this portrayal is totally wrong.  According to a correct translation of Scripture, Herodias/Salome 
was just a little girl when she danced at her father’s birthday party.  Check out verses 22 and 28 in Mark 8.  
Here Herodias is referred to with the English word “girl.”  In the original Greek, the word is karasion, 
which is accurately translated as “little girl” or “young girl.”  It is same word the Gospel writer uses in 
Mark 5:42, “And immediately the girl (karasion) got up and began to walk about (she was twelve years of 
age).” 
 
So rather than a seductive Rita Hayworth (1953 movie), we have something closer to Shirley Temple  
singing “On the Good Ship Lollipop” and dancing to please her father and his birthday party guests.   
Now that’s entertainment! 
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Since You Asked... 

 

 

The Thursday noon Bible 
Study resumes after a  
summer hiatus on August 
20. The group meets in 
Luther Hall. 

Study guides for that date will be 
mailed to all current participants.   
If you wish to join the study group, 
contact the church office and we  
will send you a copy, too. The class  
is currently examining the New  
Testament (Epistle) lesson for the  
upcoming Sunday.   

  



Thank You’s 
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It’s never too late to say THANK YOU! So, Thanks to all our amazing VBS staff for their awesome work.   
You all helped make our 2015 It’s a Miracle! program a wonderful success.  
 
We had 48 children registered for the event.  They all greatly enjoyed the summer suppers, Bible stories, music, 
crafts, recreational activities and decorating our Jesus Trees.  We had 48 kids registered for the event.  
 
Our big, huge, tremendous Thank You’s go to: 
 
Summer Suppers: Betsy Morris, Chef Butch Morris, Sous Chef Brody Morris, Christine Sergent, Sarah Wolfe 
Music: Linda Hanna; Sunday VBS Singers: Debbie Flood 
3-Year-Olds: Esther Philabaum, Grace Castricone, Morgan Stoldt 
Pre-School: Debbie Flood, Jennifer Vaughan, Tiffany Shepherd 
Kindergarten-1st Grade: Pastor Rice and Sarah Wolfe 
2nd-3rd Grade: Charles Castricone, Katie Hootman 
4th-5th Grade: Linda McFadden and Dwayne Shepherd 
Crafts: Marcie Castricone, Faith Bambeck, Julie Van Fossen, Deb Foust, Skylar McPeak 
Recreation: Rhonda Fisher and Grace Mission Trip Youth 
Registration: Lisa Morris, Shirley Grafe, Dorothy Morrison 
Publicity: Beverly Frantz 
  
Thanks also to all who contributed craft supplies, donated food items and offered prayers.  It was a great week 
sharing Jesus’ love with our congregation’s and neighborhood children. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Grace for their support in sending us to  
Lutheran Memorial Camp. We had a wonderful week  
learning God’s Word. 

Naomi & Niall Hallman 

 

 

I would like to thank Grace for their  
support of my trip to the Nation Youth 
Gathering in Detroit. 
Noah Hallman 

 
Dear Rev. Donald Rice and Grace Evangelical  
Lutheran Church, 

The group and I would like to thank you for your  
donation to our Medical Mission to the Dominican 
Republic this May. You supported Jaclyn Sergent and 
she was able to attend a second year. We used your 
donation to buy medications used during the trip. 

Thank you for your thoughtfulness. 

Love, Karen Pace 
Clinical Asst. Professor 
Cleveland State University 
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Hammerstrom Scholarship Essays 



Announcements 
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SUMMER FUN ALL CHURCH POOL PARTY! 
Wednesday, Aug. 5th - 6:30-8:30pm 

Summer is for baseball, vacation, reading, and SWIMMING! 
Let’s all get together at the Dover City Pool on Wednesday evening  
Aug. 5th! Grace Lutheran Church has the pool reserved for two hours. 
If you don’t want to swim, come with your lawn chair, and spend an  
evening by the pool with your Grace Lutheran friends. We ask that 
each family or individual bring a snack food (chips, pretzels, cookies)  
or a 2 liter soft drink. The church will provide hot dogs. Please sign  
up on the sheet in the Narthex. 

 

Our 2015 Rally Day and Church Picnic  
will be celebrated Sunday, September 13. 

 

Rally Day will begin at 9:30 a.m. in Fellowship Hall. Continental 
breakfast foods and beverages will be available.  Children and 
youth will be promoted, introduced to their teachers and the 2015 
curriculum.  Christian Faith and Life Ministries is coordinating 
this event. 
 

Our Annual Church Picnic will be held outdoors in the parking 
area behind the Grace Outreach Center.  Following the 10:30 a.m. 
worship service. The event will include a 70-foot obstacle course 
for the kids and other activities.  The centerpiece of the picnic will 
be our homemade covered dishes.  Each family is asked to bring a 
family favorite covered dish and/or dessert to share.  Beverages 
and tableware will be provided.  Hospitality Ministries is planning 
a delicious and fun-filled time for all. Mark your calendars now 
and plan to join the day’s festivities. 



Announcements 
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A big thank you to all the members of our  
congregation who helped supply the food for the 
Vacation Bible School suppers!  Of course, we 
could not provide dinner without your help and  
donations!  The kids love the dinners!  Thank you 
also to Chris Sergent, Sarah Wolfe, Butch Morris, 
and Brody Morris who helped get all the dinners 
ready and cleaned up afterwards! 
 
May God bless all of you.   
Betsy Morris 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends of Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church, 

Thank you for your gift of $224.98 to Lutheran Outdoor Ministries in 
Ohio. Stories of faith, friends, family, and fun are created through the 
ministries of our camps. Your support is a gift that can touch and 
renew many lives. 

Summer at camp flourished with a wide variety of programs. One 
camper simply states “I see how we are all different and make  
mistakes, but God still loves everyone.” 

We rely on the generosity and faithful stewardship of our donors to 
help us with our mission. We are appreciative for your support. 
Thank you once again for your thoughtful gift which helps make this 
ministry possible. 
 

Sincerely, In Christ, 
Penny Christensen 
Executive Director 

 Welcome to the Family of God! 
 

Tyson Cole Shalosky was baptized following the 10:30 a.m. service 
on Sunday, June 28.  He is the son of Robert and Courtney Shalosky 
and the grandson of Tom and Elaine Margo, Bob Shalosky and 
Dawna Shalosky.  His godparents and sponsors are Aaron and Abby 
Margo. 
 

Karley Joy Erickson was received into God’s family of faith and life 
on Sunday, July 5.  She was baptized following the 8:00 a.m. service.  
Karley is the daughter of Seth and Belinda Erickson and the  
granddaughter of Joe and Susie Erickson, Richard and Raewyn Butler 
and Karen and Tom Nunheimer.  Her godparents and sponsors are 
Kyli Cline, Andy McConnell, Evelyn Moss and Lee Ferrall. 
 

May God forever bless these two children and they grow in His grace 
and find peace in His tender care. 
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Announcements 

Thanks again for letting us use the 
church as our changing room during 
Canal Days! 
Shelly Beitzel  
& The Tuscarawas Dance Arts Center 

  MEN’S CORN 
ROAST 

Wednesday,  August 12th 
at 6:00 pm 

DEIS HILL SHELTER #3 

  

 
On Sunday, August 9th, at the 
10:30 am service, our sanctuary 
will once again be filled with the 
beautiful brass selections of the  
TUBAFOURS. 

We are happy that they could once 
again include us in their schedule 
and ask that you support them 
with your presence. 

 
 

 
Hammerstrom Scholarship Board, 
Thank you for the scholarship! This will allow 
me to continue my education as a paramedic. 
I’m hoping to use my skills on a mission trip 
as an adult. 

Sincerely, 
Anthony Miceli 



 Lutheran World Relief  
Projects for 2015 

 

Members of the congregation, 
It will soon be time to pack up quilts, school kits, 
health kits, and layettes for Lutheran World Relief 
distribution. Please consider completing one of the 
projects or donating money to help purchase the 
needed items. Thank you! 

 

 

Tuesday,  August 11th 
9:00 AM  
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Cost of stocking the food pantry for one month. 

This is the amount needed to stock the food pantry for  
1 month. We thank the congregation for donating food 
items and cash contributions to keep the pantry stocked.  

Product 

 

Price / piece  Days in a month  Total 

Peanut BuƩer   $               2.29   X 30   $    68.70  

Fruit   $               0.89   X 30   $     26.70  

Cereal   $               1.59   X 30   $     47.70  

Meat   $               1.30   X 30   $     39.00  

Chicken Soup   $               1.00   X 30   $     30.00  

Tomato Soup   $               1.00   X 30   $     30.00  

Potatoes   $               0.65   X 30   $     19.50  

Corn   $               1.00   X 30   $     30.00  

Green Beans   $               1.00   X 30   $     30.00  

Pork/Beans   $               1.00   X 30   $     30.00  

Peas   $               1.00   X 30   $     30.00  

Mac‐N‐Cheese   $               0.45   X 30   $     13.50  

Spagheƫ   $               1.00   X 30   $     30.00  

Spagheƫ Sauce   $               1.00   X 30   $     30.00  

     $   455.10  

     

ALDI  Buehlers  Wal Mart  Big Lots 

Peanut BuƩer  Vegetables‐  Spagheƫ Sauce  Soup‐ 

Mac‐N‐Cheese  Corn    Chicken 

Potatoes  Green Beans  Dollar General  Tomato 

Fruit Cocktail  Peas  Spagheƫ   

Cereal  Pork/Beans  Luncheon Meat   

 

No Meeting.  

The Ladies of Grace have recently completed a new venture 
with our local Salvation Army. 

The local chapter sends children to summer camp for a week.  
The Ladies were able to provide the following items for a 
health and beauty kit:  brush, bar of soap, shampoo,  
sunscreen. 

Additionally the Ladies of Grace provided the Salvation Ar-
my with disposable razors, and wash clothes for  
individuals to shower at the local facility. 
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GROCERY BAG MINISTRY 

Thanks to all who have volunteered 
to be packers for the Grocery Bag 
Ministry this year.  

Donations to the Food Pantry have 
increased in response to a greater 
need for our food bags. In June, we 
distributed 137 bags, and have 
already distributed 119 in July. We 
are seeing a greater demand for this 
outreach program. Monetary and 
food donations are very much 
appreciated. 

What goes into a bag to feed the 
hungry? The basic food items are: 
peanut butter, canned meat, 
vegetables, fruit, cereal, soup, 
macaroni & cheese, canned white 
potatoes, spaghetti sauce and 
spaghetti noodles. We also pack a 
roll of toilet paper and a bar of soap 
when available. 

We welcome all packaged/canned  
donations. We will pack any kind of 
soup, fruit, vegetable, soap or toilet 
paper that is donated, as well as extra 
items not on the list. Grocery size 
paper bags are also needed. 

Thank you to all who bring food in 
for the grocery bags that are filled 
each month.  Look in the Sunday 
bulletins to see which items are most 
urgently needed. 

 

Outreach 

 

 

 

 
 

All those serving in the armed forces, especially  
Christopher Smith, Seth Erickson, Tim Case &  
Richard Martineau. 

Ella DeVore                 Carol Davidson 
William Page   Shirley Smith 
Mary Ann Gray   Roberta Brokaw   
Mildred Schauer  Maryann Brothers 
Rosann Patterson   Geraldine Kiehl 
Dorothy Borland   Margaret Ronning 
Francis Moser   JoAnn Hammond    
Richard Bleininger   Barb Pringle  
Richard Huff               Jody Bowman 
Norma Grywalski  Becky Watson  
Wayne Page   Brandon Myers 
Robert Sclater   Robert Vesco 
Jeff Matlick   Dorothy Morrison 
 

 

 
   IN OUR PRAYERS… 

Please take a moment to review the names on our church prayer list. If you know the 
current recovery status, condition, or needs of any person listed, please advise Pastor 
Rice or the church office. We rejoice in God’s healing and grace when someone is well 
enough to come off the list and we  promise our prayers to all who are added. 
 Thank You.  

 

 
 

 
Our deep and heartfelt sympathies are with the 
family and friends of Robert Swinderman & Da-
vid Berger. 

May the Lord embrace these families with His 
love and bless them with peace. 



Thank you to the volunteers who will prepare and deliver food for the Homeless 
Shelter on August 23rd. 

September’s dinner at the Homeless Shelter is on Sunday, Sept. 27th, at 6:00 pm. 
The sign-up sheet is posted in the Narthex. We have cut down on the expense of  
the items needed (less meat, more casseroles) or have divided the donations into 
smaller units to make it financially easier for you to donate. Please check to see  
how you can help. 

THE MESSENGER Page 11 

OUTREACH NEWS… HERE’S YOUR 
CHANCE TO BE A BLESSING TO OTHERS 

We at Grace have 
volunteered to provide one 
meal per month — the 4th 
Sunday of each month — 
and need volunteers to 
provide the meal and to 
deliver it to the Friends of the 
Homeless of Tuscarawas 
County which is a group of 
concerned citizens from various churches and 
social service agencies in the county who have 
recognized the need to assist persons 
experiencing homelessness.  The residents eat 
dinner at 6:00 each evening.  All tableware is 
provided by the shelter, and they ask that if we 
are just dropping the food off to bring it in 
disposable pans.   

If you are unable to deliver your portion of the 
meal, please contact someone else who has 
signed up to deliver food.   

Let’s continue to work together as the body of 
Christ and serve our brothers and sisters in 
need. 

New sign up sheets are posted for the 
September meal to the homeless shelter. 
Please sign up on the bulletin board in the 
narthex. 

Outreach 

 

PERSONAL CARE KITS  

The power of a small package  
Personal Care Kits especially help 
cleanliness and prevent disease  
outbreaks that can so frequently 
happen in foreign countries or right 
here in the United States after  
natural disasters. LUTHERAN 
WORLD RELIEF is asking  
congregation participation to help 
restock their supply of personal care 
kits. Consider making a kit or  
dropping off one or more of the 
items listed below to the church  
office. Thanks for helping! 

Personal care items that go into  
each kit are: 

Personal Care Kits 
1 light weight bath towel (dark color) 
2 bath size bars of soap  
1 wide tooth comb 
1 adult size toothbrush 
1 nail clipper with file 
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Worship  
OPEN ALTAR FLOWERS   

If you would like to provide altar flowers in memory or 
in honor of loved ones, please either sign up on the 
list in the Narthex or call the church office at  
330-343-6915.   

The cost for one vase is $18. You will be billed  
by Blossom’s Florist. 

Altar Flowers are available for the following dates.  
 

August 23 - 2 vases 

Sept. 6 - 1 vase 

Sept. 20 - 2 vases 

Sept. 27 - 1 vase 

Oct. 4 - 2 vases 

Oct. 11 - 1 vase 
 

Nursery Care Available 

Nursery will resume 
on Sept. 6th. 

Altar Guild  

Tuesday, 
August 25th 

9:00 am 

Replenishing the Children’s Worship Bags 
Our worship bag continues to be a blessing to children and parents in our 
worship each week! Most of the 10 bags are used every Sunday. The bags 
serve as a way for parents to have their young children in worship with them 
while they get a chance to worship. We will be purchasing new books, toys 
and crayons for the bags soon.  If you would be interested in providing 
money for the purchase of these items you may make a donation by placing it in a special offering 
envelope with worship bags written on it.  If paying by check please remember to write Children’s 
Worship Bags in the memo line. Thank you for continuing to support this ministry. 

Worship Readings  

CHILDREN’S CHURCH 

 

Children’s Church  
will resume on  
September 6th. 

Sunday, Aug. 23rd 

Joshua 24:1-2a, 14-18 
Psalm 34:15-22 

Ephesians 6:10-20 
John 6:56-69  

Sunday, Aug. 2nd 

Exodus 16:2-4, 9-15 
Psalm 78:23-29 

Ephesians 4:1-16 
John 6:24-35 

Sunday, Aug. 9th 

1 Kings 19:4-8 
Psalm 34:1-8 

Ephesians 4:25- 5:2 
John 6:35, 41-51 

Sunday, Aug. 16th 

Proverbs 9:1-6 
Psalm 34:9-14 

Ephesians 5:15-20 
John 6:51-58 
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Worship Assistants 

Get the Messenger By Email 
If you’d like to receive the Messenger by email please send an email to GraceHappens@GraceDover.org 
with the words “Email Messenger” in the subject heading.   

Remember you can also view the current and archived Messengers online at www.GraceDover.org 

ALTAR GUILD  

August:  Judy Martin, Bonnie Richardson, Pam Keller, Carol Betche, Elaine Margo 

September:  Donna Fox, Katherine Stahl, Jill Hootman, Shirley Grafe  

SUNDAY 8:00 AM WORSHIP  

ACOLYTES 

8/2 

8/9 

8/16 

8/23 

8/30 

LAY READERS 

8/2   Kim Gray 

8/9   Lynn Foust 

8/16 Nancy Wilson 

8/23 Gale Limron 

8/30  N/A 

USHERS 
Tim Keplinger 

Richard Elliott  

Steve Zimmerman 

Jim Heller 

Scott Ebert 

Edward Harper 

David Elliott 

SUNDAY 10:30 AM WORSHIP 

ACOLYTES 

8/2 

8/9 

8/16 

8/23 

8/30 

DEACON/COMM. ASST. 

8/2   Deborah Horn 

8/9 

8/16 

8/23 

8/30  Deborah Horn 

USHERS 

Aug. 2 John Lorenz, Larry Wallick, Tom Margo, Ron Stahl 

Aug. 9 Jim Gibb, Mike Sergent, Jimm Morris, Butch Morris, Maguire Morris 

Aug. 16 John Stahl, Robert McCulloch, Keith Lands, Howard Stein 

Aug. 23 William Page, Jeff Keller, Jeff Hootman, Joe Vanfossen, John Wolfe 

Aug. 30  WELCA 

LAY READERS 

8/2    Jimm Morris 

8/9    John Stahl 

8/16  Jim Gibb 

8/23  Rick Homrighausen 

8/30  N/A 

DEACON/COMM. ASST. 

8/2 

8/9 

8/16 

8/23 

8/30   Holly Vesco 
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gracehappens@gracedover.org                              

pastor@gracedover.org                                                                     August 2015 

                    Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 

216 North Wooster Ave 

Dover OH  44622-2948 

330-343-6915 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  

 
 

  

 

 

   

 

 

 
 

1 
 
 

2 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion  
 

 

3 
2:30 pm  Communion Park 
Village - South 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts-LH 

6:30 pm  Property Board 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

4 
 12 pm  Senior Crafters - ORC 

   4 pm  TOPS - ORC 

   6 pm  Girl Scouts - LH 

6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

  

 

5 
6 pm  All Church      
           Swim Party 

7 pm  Boy Scouts 

 

 

 

6 
 

 

 

7 
 

8 

 

 

9 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion  

 

10 
10:30 am   Communion Park 
Village - North 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts-LH 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

11 
  9 am  Knotters  

10 am  Rejoice Women  

  4 pm  TOPS - ORC 

 6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

 

 12 
6 pm  Men’s Corn  
           Roast 

7 pm  Boy Scouts 

 

 

13 
   

   

 

 

 

14 

 
 

 

 

 

15 

16 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion  

 
 

17 
6:30 pm Girl Scouts-LH 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

 

 

 

18 
12 pm  Senior Crafters - ORC 

  4 pm  TOPS - ORC 

  6 pm  Girl Scouts - LH 

6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

   
 

19 
7 pm  Boy Scouts 

7 pm  Women’s 
Bible Study - ORC 

20 
  12-1 pm  Bible Study 

   

 

 

 

21 
Wedding 
Rehearsal 

 

 
Messenger 
Deadline 

22 
Baker–  
Hershberger  
Wedding 

 

23 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion  

6 pm  Meal to the                   
       Homeless Shelter 

24 
11 am - Harcatus - FH, LH & 
ORC 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts-LH 

7 pm Valley Voices 

25 
  9 am  Altar Guild 

12 pm  Senior Crafters - ORC 

  4 pm  TOPS - ORC 

6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

 

 

26 
7 pm  Boy Scouts 

27 
12-1 pm  Bible Study 

 

28 29 

30 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion  

31 
6:30 pm Girl Scouts-LH 

7 pm Valley Voices 

     

9 am 
Messenger 
Assembly 

JOIN IN THE FUN! 
ALL CHURCH POOL PARTY! 

Aug. 5th at 6 pm  -  Dover City Pool 


